
 

 

 General Service Technician Advisory Committee  
ASE-EF Self Evaluation Sub-Committee 

Wednesday, January 16, 2019 – 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 
Shoreline Community College, Bldg 2100, Snap-On Training Room 

16101 Greenwood Ave N, Shoreline, WA 98133 

Minutes 

Members in Attendance: 

Kandie Jennings  - Tom’s Automotive 

Lisa Reager – Doug’s Mazda 

Bob Tollenaar – Village Auto Care 

Paul Svenkerud – Carter Subaru, Ballard 

Kristina Kelley, Carter Subaru, Shoreline 

Members not attending: 

Bill Cooper 

11:00 – 11:10 Welcome and Introduction  

Mark Hankins welcomed the committee members and explained how the 

process for completion of the evaluation will work today 

11:10 – 1:30   Review and Complete ASE-EF Self Evaluation Form 

1. Purpose 

2. Administration 

3. Learning Resources 

4. Finances 

5. Student Services 

6. Advisory Committee 

7. Instruction 

8. Equipment 

9. Facilities 

10. Instructional Staff 

11. Workbased Learning 



Advisory members participated in the Self-Evaluation process for the Automotive Service Excellence 

Education Foundation initial certification for the GST/AST program. Eleven standards were rated at level 

4 or 5 (out of a possible 5). Mark Hankins can now complete the application process to certify the 

program.  

This certification is essential to maintain our industry partnerships with Nissan and Subaru. The 

certification brings donations to the program in the form of late model vehicles, testing equipment, 

tools, and access to manufacturer curriculum and service information.  

Meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m. by Chairwoman Kristina Kelley 

 

 

 


